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NEXT SHPA MEETING 

The next meeting of the Association 

will be a  General Meeting. The 

Meeting will be held on Wednesday 

10th April, 2013 in the South Hobart 
Community Hall, 42 D'Arcy Street, 

commencing at 7:30pm.  All residents 

are welcome to attend, especially 

those new to the suburb. 
 

SOUTH HOBART BUSHCARE 

The South Hobart Bushcare Group 

will be meeting on Sunday 21st April 
from 10:00 am to 12:30 pm at the 

Ingram Street end of Wellesley 

Park.  All tools provided and all are 

most welcome to come. 
 

SUBURBAN WILDLIFE 
A local D’Arcy Street resident 

recently had a pademelon in the 
garden.  The resident lives on a 

relatively small suburban block, not 

surrounded by bush.  Ringing 

Bonorong Wildlife Sanctuary, the 
staff said that wildlife is coming down 

from the Mountain during the dry 

weather. The Sanctuary recommended 

leaving bowls of water out for the 
visitors.  The garden is surrounded by 

a six foot high fence so goodness 

knows how it got in; it must have 

been desperate!  They left a side gate 
open overnight and the pademelon 

was gone by morning. Bonorong 

Sanctuary Manager, Greg Irons, 

advised that this was the best thing to 
do unless the animal is injured or 

doesn't leave after a day or two, in 

which case they'll come and get it.  

Anyway, it was the first time our 
D’Arcy Street neighbours have seen a 

pademelon so far from the Rivulet and 

the Mountain.  Other people in the 

area might like to leave some water 
out in the dry weather, too.  [For more 

information on Bonorong Wildlife 

Sanctuary at Brighton, visit http://

www.bonorong.com.au.  If you find 
an injured animal, call the Orphaned 

& Injured Wildlife Hotline on 6268 

1184.  

CASCADE CORDIALS 
It’s with sadness that I note the 

closure of South Hobart’s Cascade 

Cordials as a working factory a few 
days ago.  A producer of cordials 

from fizzy drinks to Tasmanian-

grown apple and blackcurrant syrup to 
popular toppings and many others, it’s  

pathetic that a factory that started in 
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gourmet produce delicatessen fruit 

vegetables herbs spices organics 

 fresh meats seafood specialty 

breads patisserie salads flowers 

take home meals bbq chickens 

fresh sushi wines platters 

gourmet cheeses catering 

gift hampers made to order 
 

Open 7 days        
362 Macquarie Street 

South Hobart 
6223 7728 Salad Bowl 

Hair and beauty  
Jo Palmer 

 6224 3038 
251 Macquarie Street 

South Hobart 
www.southterrace.com.au 

Open Tuesday to Saturday 
We use and recommend L'Oreal,  Pureology, 

Matrix & Cloud Nine 

1883 was allowed to wither away by 

Cascade’s owners.  They gave the 

business no advertising at all in the 

past 12 years and then used falling 
sales as a reason to close a very 

productive factory with only 26 

employees, and sell it to the giant 

Coca Cola company, who will bottle 
Ultra C blackcurrant juice on the 

Mainland.  Another classic case of a 

Tasmanian icon, that at peak fruit 

seasons could employ 140 people, 
being lost.  My first job was there, 

and my father was there for 43 years.  

Will the Brewery be next?  Will more 

manufacturing jobs be lost because of 
the suits in Melbourne?   [name supplied.] 

 

FREE NBN INFO SESSION 
The IT Girl 

Independent  IT expert, Anne 

McEntee, is running free information 

sessions about the NBN.  These 

informal sessions will give you a 
chance to look at the equipment and 

ask general questions.  We will not be 

able to tell you anything official, such 
as when you will get connected, or 

specifics of the connection in your 

house.  Please register your interest if 

y o u  a r e  c o m i n g  a t 
admin@itgirl.com.au.  Dates: 

Tuesday 16th April 10:00 am and 

S a t u r da y  2 0 t h  Ap r i l  1 0 :0 0 

am.  Location: 297 Davey Street, 
South Hobart.  Please be punctual so 

that you do not miss any of the 

information, as the sessions will 

commence on time.   No children 
please. 

 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
Do you love convict heritage and 
history?  Would you be interested in 

telling the stories of the women 

convicts or learn how to research 

convict records?  Can you spare a few 
hours  a  week  f or  gr ounds 

maintenance?  The Cascades Female 

Factory Historic Site is seeking 

volunteers for a few hours per week 
to assist with maintenance, guiding 

and research.  Training and guidance 

will be provided. For more 

Painter  
W.F. (Bill) Harmon 

105 Wentworth Street 
 

For all your quality painting needs 

Interior, exterior and roofs 
 

Also Plaster Repairs - Old or New 
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COMMUNITY CENTRE 
42 D’Arcy Street, South Hobart 

For Hire: Regular or Casual Basis 

Enquiries to Centre Manager 

Phillip Hoysted  

 6223 3415 

Magnolia Flowers 
Massage Room  

for Rent  

A natural combination! Located within the 

beautiful Magnolia Flowers premises on the 

busy Macquarie Street retail strip. 
 

High visibility location  

directly opposite the  

South Hobart Post Office. 
 

Professional massage table. 

Cosy, private & peaceful room. 

$55 per day 

Enquiries 6224 9004 

or 0458 960 060 

Rachelôs  

Massage Clinic 
ATMS Member    Dip. Remedial Massage 

 

Remedial 

Hot Stone 

Pregnancy 

Relaxation 

Foot Pamper 

Indian Head Massage 
 

6285 2628 
0437 858 828 

 

Gift vouchers available 

FOODSTORE CAFE  
 

All day Breakfast & Lunch  

Great Food and Coffee  

Wide selection  

Vegan, Vegetarian, Gluten Free 

& Dairy Free Food  

Friendly Atmosphere  

 Private Dinner Parties. Meeting 

room available.  

10% Discount on all meals  

Open 7 Days  

356 Macquarie Street  

6224 6862 / 0447 517 540   

SOUTHERN 

MUSIC 
Professional Tuition in 

¶ guitar 

¶ bass 

¶ drums 

¶ banjo 

¶ singing 
 

6231 1466 
206 Elizabeth Street  Hobart 

http://www.bonorong.com.au
http://www.bonorong.com.au
mailto:admin@itgirl.com.au


Alderman  

Eva Ruzicka  

  

Hobart City Council  

 

Taking care of your residential 
amenity - working for success 
with our City's financial health 

 

6239 1317    0407 391 317 
Fax: 6239 1738  

eva@ruzicka.id.au 

 

Authorised by E Ruzicka 699 Huon Road Fern Tree 
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LIVE LIFE  
A simply healthy store  

 

Whole foods/bulk food  

Herbal medicine  

Naturopathy  

Iridology  

Massage/Shiatsu/Reiki  

Acupuncture  

Bowen Therapy  

Nutrition  

Lifestyle Counselling   

 

Open:  Mon -Fri 9 am - 6 pm  

          Saturday 9 am ð 4 pm  

358 Macquarie Street  

6223 7388  

CEMENT RENDERING  

Exterior Textured Finishes  

Free Quotes  
 

   6249 5525  

       0407 845 058  

 

Loukas Vourlamis  

the post office with ‘his’ mother.  He 

always wanted to go to the loo.  We 
wondered why nature always called 

with a visit to the post office until 

one day I discovered the reason.  

Miss Wood had a goat in her 
backyard and that was the attraction.  

Charles used to peep out the back 

door.  That goat!  One sunny day I 

decided to take my lunch and sit on 
the back step.  I had no sooner seated 

myself than the goat came charging 

up the back steps.  I have never 

moved so fast.  My imagination ran 
riot.  What if I had not closed the 

door quickly enough and the goat 

had found itself in the post office?  

That would have been a tale to tell.  
It became clear to me why Joyce 

kept the goat; it was her security. 

Miss Eaton, a lovely lady, of whom 

we were very fond, lived in Paget 
Street.  Nora always insisted on 

calling her Mrs. Paget, much to 

Nora’s embarrassment and Mrs. 

Eaton’s amusement. 
Late one afternoon, Ald. Doone 

Kennedy, the Lord Mayor, rushed 

into the post office and asked if she 

could use the telephone as she was 
left without transport.  Someone had 

slipped up and neglected to pick her 

up.  Whilst she was on the phone, a 

young lady, who had recently arrived 
in Hobart from the Mainland, 

entered the post office and heard the 

Lord Mayor saying:  “This is the 

Lord Mayor and I need a lift.  
Someone has forgotten to pick me 

up”.  Next day the lady returned to 

the post office and said: “Fancy that 

poor lady thinking she was the Lord 
Mayor”.  What a surprise when we 

informed her that she actually was 

whom she said she was. 

 

STRETCH CLASSES 
Do you want to increase your 

strength, mobility and flexibility?  

Do you want to improve your 
posture or overcome neck, back and 

shoulder pain? Stretch classes, run 

by Stretch Therapy, are conducted in 

the South Hobart Primary School 
Hall, Anglesea Street, on Saturday 

mornings between 8:30 pm and 9:15 

pm.  For more information, contact 
Ros Hamilton on 0419 222 837 or 

Andy Gibbons on 0408 569918. 

information, please ring Robyn on 
6233 6553. 

 

THE MEMOIRS OF A SOUTH 

HOBART POSTMISTRESS II  
Settling In 

George and I went to England and 

Europe for six months to visit 
relatives and friends.  On our return, 

Nora related to us that there had been 

a very tense time when the authorities 

decided to replace the existing 
counter with one from a defunct post 

office.  Poor Joyce apparently was 

distraught because she did not want 

the original counter replaced.  She 
had a sentimental attachment to that 

piece which was a part of the old 

family business.  Joyce finally 

conceded, but I did understand her 
position.  That was one drama I was 

thankful to have missed. 

A computer was installed in the post 

office and it certainly made a huge 
difference: no more handwritten 

balances, etc!  Just press buttons.  

That was heaven!  One day, a young 

girl came in to tell us that she had just 
enrolled in a computer class.  We 

were rather taken aback when she 

said: “If you two can handle a 

computer, I thought I could”.  Little 
did she know that George was quite 

conversant with the digital world, 

having used computers in his work 

prior to retiring.  It was nice to know 
that we were an inspiration to 

someone.  We had  a chieved 

something.   

Every lunch hour we would lock up 
the shop and go walking for an hour, 

exploring all the streets of South 

Hobart.  What a feast.  Often we 

would stand and gaze at a particular 
house that caught our eye and wonder 

what tales it had to tell.  I could 

almost feel the ghosts coming to the 

gate to greet us.  South Hobart reeks 
of history.  Customers would often 

reminisce about days gone by.  Joyce 

Wood, in particular, had a wealth of 

knowledge about the past.  I enjoyed 
her stories immensely.  We loved our 

walks along the Rivulet, and I was 

very sad to hear that the willows were 

being removed. 
There was always something to make 

us smile.  A charming little boy, by 

the name of Charles, often came to 

 

 

 

 
 

Dr. Jane Mitchell  

Dr. Holly Donohoe  
Veterinary Surgeons 

 

330 Macquarie Street 

6224 4877 

Flathead  a small, neighbourhood 

fish cafe serving great quality fish 

dishes in a friendly atmosphere.  

The associated fishmongers sells 

fresh fish, prepared fish dishes 

and accompaniments.  

6224 3194  
 4 Cascade Road  

Call Barry, your local,  

multi -skilled tradesman.  

 30 years experience.  

Prompt & efficient service.  

 Attention to detail.  

 Great customer service.  

0410 464 133  

418 Macquarie Street, South Hobart  

Need help to fix something  
around your home?  

Gary Bristow 
REGISTERED PLUMBER  

 

Hot and Cold Water  

Electric Drain Cleaning  

Roof Work   
 

0417  327  969 
 

8 Congress Street South Hobart  

6224 0688 

A Tiny Bit Marvellous  

 
Cake Decorating Supplies  

Party Supplies  

Helium Balloons  

Tin Hire 

 

445 Macquarie Street  
 

6224 4331  
 

www.atinybitmarvellous.com.au  


